
                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                        13th November 2020 

Dear Parents/Carers, 

 
GENERAL INFORMATION 

 Morning drop off and afternoon pick up routines continue. Thank you for arriving promptly at 8.50am/3.05pm and wearing a face covering.  
 

 Communication – We appreciate that face-to-face contact continues to be difficult, but we are keen to hear from you about developments you would like to share or any 

concerns you have. If this is a quick message, please have a word on the playground at the end of the day. If it is something that will need longer please ring the school office 
and request a telephone appointment at a more convenient time. We do want to hear from you and will do our very best to contact you the same day. We endeavour to check 
Home/School link books every day, so writing a message on the current weekly page is another good way to pass on information quickly. If your child has something to “hand-
in” please remind them when you say goodbye, or even better, send them in with it in their hand so it doesn’t get forgotten. 
 

 Clothing - Please can we remind you to make sure all school jumpers and cardigans are named with your child’s name. If your child does come home in an item of clothing 
that doesn’t belong to them please return it as soon as possible. All children require a named water bottle every day and as we have a number of identical lunchboxes within 
the year group, please make sure your child can identify their own possessions easily. Now winter is approaching please send your child to school with a warm coat every day. 
Thank you! 
 

 PE Days are now Wednesday and Thursday for all classes. Children should come in kit suitable for outdoor PE on those days and wear their school jumper. Please can you 
make sure any earrings are taken out before school on PE days and that long hair is tied up, thank you. 

  

 Reading – Children can change their reading book on any day as long as there is evidence in the Home/School link book that it has been read twice. We remind them as much 

as possible but, to encourage the children to be more independent, our expectation is that they should do this themselves. Books are placed in quarantine for a minimum of 48 
hours on their return before they are available to be taken to another household.  The children are asked to read their books twice to encourage expression and fluency, and 
to improve comprehension. Home reading books should match closely your child’s phonic knowledge so they are able to read most words by recognising known sounds. Book 
bands are reviewed after each half-termly assessment. Listening to your child read, and talking about the book, for at least 10 minutes, five times a week, will have a real 
impact on their progress. On a practical note, please be advised we do not have room to store large rucksacks so would request your child continues to use a book bag 
throughout Key Stage 1. It would also help your child if you can bookmark the current Home School Link book page for them, for example by folding the page, using a paperclip 
or tucking their book inside. We appreciate that many of you are doing this already, thank you. 
 

 Please continue to use your Phonics Pack to practise all the sounds your child is expected to know by the end of Year 1. Most children are now working through Set 2 sounds 
in their phonics lesson. 
 

 Weekend Learning This will continue to be set on Teams every Thursday. Please remember to complete the Child of the Week assignment during the week your child has 
been chosen so they can share a special possession with their class . Further information on your child’s learning in Year 1 and how you can support them at home can be 
found in the front of the Home School Link book and on the school website http://www.havelockschools.org.uk/. If your child is well but required to self-isolate at home, the 
Self-isolation channel on Teams contains all the information required to support learning at home. 
 

 Online learning at home – Logins for relevant websites and learning platforms can be found in the front of your child’s home school link book. 

 

 Statutory Assessment - In June Year 1 children are required to take a Phonics Screening assessment.  Please do not book a holiday during this period. 

 
Please don’t hesitate to call the office in you need any further information. We are grateful for your continued support.  
      
The Year 1 Team

http://www.havelockschools.org.uk/


  

 
 
Maths 
In maths we will continue to 
practise our counting regularly.  
We will be adding and 
subtracting to 10 practically and 
then recording with the help of part-whole models, 
bar models and simple jottings. Problem solving and 
reasoning are an integral part of our maths learning 
and we will also be looking at shapes. 
AT HOME: 
Support your children to count forwards and 
backwards to 10 and beyond. Encourage them to 
perform simple addition and subtraction in everyday 
situations. 
 
RE 
We will be learning about special 
places to worship such as churches and 
synagogues.  We will also be finding 
out about christenings and Jewish 
naming ceremonies. 
 
DT 
In DT we are going to be designing alien sock 
puppets using different joining techniques such as 
sewing, stapling and gluing. Usually we would invite 
parents and carers in for a making afternoon but 
this will not be possible.  
AT HOME: 
Children will have the opportunity to 
take all their chosen materials home 
so they can still make their puppet. 
 
Please see the following page for information on 
how you can support your child’s handwriting. 

 
 
 
Computing  
We are going to be using Purple Mash to  
investigate Grouping and Sorting.  We are 
also going to be teaching the children 
about how to keep themselves safe on the internet. 
AT HOME: 
Watch Lee and Kim’s adventure together and talk 
about the safety points. 
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=-

nMUbHuffO8 
N.B. It is a good idea to watch this clip as a parent 
before sharing it with your child and warn them 
that there is a potentially ‘scary’ section in the 
middle. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Music 
All the learning this term is focused around two 
songs: Rhythm In The Way We Walk (Reggae style) 
and The Banana Rap (Hip Hop style).   

 
 
 
Values, PSHE and Philosophy for 
Children (P4C) 
We will be thinking about 
friendship and how we can be good friends. 
Our value for this term is co-operation and our 
well-being focus is giving to others. 
AT HOME: 
Play games that require you to take turns. 
 
PE  
We will be using a new unit based 
on the principles of outdoor 
education and orienteering. 
Lessons will continue outside each 
week unless the weather is very wet. 
AT HOME: 
Encourage your child to learn their left and right,  
and to practise tying their laces if they have them on  
their trainers! 
 
Science 
As Scientists we will be identifying 
different parts of the body and how they 
are related to the five senses. 
AT HOME: 
Choose an object and use the 5 senses to describe it. 
 
History 
In History we will be learning about the 
astronauts Neil Armstrong and Tim 
Peake. 
AT HOME: 
Can you find out facts about astronauts 

and share them with us in school?  

 

  Moon Zoom! 

We hope you have had a relaxing half term and 

are all refreshed ready for our Moon Zoom 

adventures.   

During this term we will be reading  space books 

such as ‘Aliens Love Underpants’, ‘One Giant 

Leap’, Whatever Next’, ‘Man on the Moon’ and 

‘Racing Rockets’.  Our writing in literacy will be 

based around the book “Look Up” by Nathan 

Bryon. 

 

https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=-nMUbHuffO8
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=-nMUbHuffO8
https://www.google.co.uk/imgres?imgurl=http://www.clipartpanda.com/clipart_images/church-clip-art-19285100/download&imgrefurl=http://www.clipartpanda.com/clipart_images/church-clip-art-19285100&docid=DAyRzYbLyEbSTM&tbnid=OXzjNOZsFLIplM:&w=296&h=400&bih=565&biw=1242&ved=0ahUKEwie792h_fjOAhVpLcAKHdtCD40QxiAIAg&iact=c&ictx=1
https://www.google.co.uk/imgres?imgurl=http://www.clker.com/cliparts/F/u/O/e/F/G/children-singing.svg&imgrefurl=http://www.clker.com/clipart-children-singing.html&docid=vdZ2J6mePfpelM&tbnid=utotsP74QBQohM:&w=1233&h=687&bih=565&biw=1242&ved=0ahUKEwioyOKe_vjOAhUKOsAKHYJbAtUQxiAIAg&iact=c&ictx=1
https://www.google.co.uk/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=&esrc=s&source=images&cd=&cad=rja&uact=8&ved=0ahUKEwiW2Lj2qP7PAhWDwBQKHfVuDLYQjRwIBw&url=https://www.dreamstime.com/royalty-free-stock-image-rocket-to-moon-image23870086&psig=AFQjCNHe942ALHYNxDVxtWgRIcpAi-28NA&ust=1477772292588152
http://www.google.co.uk/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=&esrc=s&source=images&cd=&cad=rja&uact=8&ved=0ahUKEwixga7eq_7PAhVBOBQKHX5aA6IQjRwIBw&url=http://cliparts101.com/free_clipart/55161/Needle__Thread&bvm=bv.137132246,d.ZGg&psig=AFQjCNF2XG55szRJHwz1w5zjEGoAEZBM4A&ust=1477773041870061
https://www.google.co.uk/imgres?imgurl=http://images.clipartpanda.com/astronaut-clipart-yckKgGRzi.gif&imgrefurl=http://www.clipartpanda.com/categories/astronaut-clipart&docid=vlFF4pyPzAeqOM&tbnid=s2pguq-YHqpj4M:&vet=1&w=995&h=1842&bih=541&biw=1188&ved=0ahUKEwjpnri9so3QAhXLuBQKHQvwBu8QxiAIAg&iact=c&ictx=1
https://www.google.co.uk/imgres?imgurl=http://www.clipartkid.com/images/275/holding-hands-clipart-image-little-kids-a-boy-and-girl-holding-BBgkwk-clipart.jpeg&imgrefurl=http://www.clipartkid.com/cartoon-boy-and-girl-cliparts/&docid=xgufXRIeF_BduM&tbnid=9sEcFaf-GQVVLM:&vet=1&w=300&h=300&bih=541&biw=1188&ved=0ahUKEwjznOr5so3QAhWHXBQKHWKXBPEQxiAIAg&iact=c&ictx=1
https://www.google.co.uk/imgres?imgurl=http://www.clipartkid.com/images/589/05-june-2012-karen-erasmus-mnpFn6-clipart.jpg&imgrefurl=http://www.clipartkid.com/jump-house-cliparts/&docid=J-wSBvs--mc1sM&tbnid=loggDTrGgyIOYM:&vet=1&w=3508&h=2480&bih=541&biw=1188&ved=0ahUKEwj7p5jDs43QAhVCJsAKHU7LBAMQMwhLKCcwJw&iact=mrc&uact=8
https://www.google.co.uk/imgres?imgurl=http://www.clipartkid.com/images/260/18-free-christmas-card-clipart-free-cliparts-that-you-can-download-HVk7St-clipart.gif&imgrefurl=http://www.clipartkid.com/christmas-card-cliparts/&docid=usdAAx0YNELSnM&tbnid=plUur6cScTpf0M:&vet=1&w=287&h=379&bih=541&biw=1188&ved=0ahUKEwjy6ryftI3QAhXGbRQKHeVzD_AQxiAIAg&iact=c&ictx=1


Handwriting 

One of the areas where many children are requiring additional support is handwriting.  

You may find the following steps helpful when encouraging your child to hold their pencil with a “tripod” grip. In addition, the children know a short formation ditty for 

each letter linked to our Read Write Inc Phonics scheme, which also support good handwriting development. 

 

 


